
IN THIS
EDITION

APRIL 2025

FRC Scholarship 

Meet a Member

Working Equitation
Show Results

March Dressage &
Combined Training
Show Results

Th a n k yo u  F RC M e m b e rs fo r  a  re m a r ka b l e
m o nt h .  We e n j oye d  s e e i n g  s o m a ny of yo u  at
t h e M a rc h  D re s sa g e & Co m b i n e d  Tra i n i n g
S h ow,  XC S c h o o l i n g ,  t h e Wo r k i n g  Eq u i tat i o n
S h ow a n d  t h e H u nte r Pa c e.  Re s u l ts ca n  b e
fo u n d  t h ro u g h o u t  t h i s e d i t i o n .  Le e G r i f f i t h
P h oto g ra p hy h a s u p l oa d e d  a l l  of p h oto s to
o n l i n e g a l l e r i e s fo r  yo u  to v i ew a n d
p u rc h a s e.  l kg r i f f i t h .s h o ot p ro of.c o m

S p e c i a l  t h a n ks to a l l  of o u r wo n d e r f u l
vo l u nte e rs t h at  m a d e t h e s e eve nts p o s s i b l e !  

   

Don’t forget about finding Whinny.
Find her hidden within our
newsletter, take a screen shot & note
the page and email to
president@foothillsridingclub.org to
enter a monthly drawing. 

http://lkgriffith.shootproof.com/
mailto:president@foothillsridingclub.org


UPCOMING EVENTS
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June
5.17   Dressage & Combined Training Show at FENCE

7.19   Dressage Show at FENCE ~ Benefit for FENCE

9.6   Dressage & Combined Training Show at FENCE

9.7   Dressage Show & Cross Country Schooling at FENCE

10.25   Dressage & Combined Training Show at FENCE

May

July

September

October

6.11   Trivia Night at FENCE

6.10   Newcomers Meeting FENCE
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https://form.jotform.com/erin.e.stroud/2025-frc-membership


Photo Credit: Lee Griffith Photography
To view and purchase photos visit lkgriffith.shootproof.com

MARCH DRESSAGE & COMBINED
TRAINING SHOW RESULTS
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http://lkgriffith.shootproof.com/
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Photo Credit: Lee Griffith Photography
To view and purchase photos visit lkgriffith.shootproof.com

http://lkgriffith.shootproof.com/
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mailto:president@foothillsridingclub.org


Entries quickly filled for our 2nd Annual Working Equitation Schooling Show at
FENCE April 6, with riders traveling from local farms and other states to compete
in the dressage-based sport that includes obstacles and speed (and sometimes,
working cattle). Despite predictions for heavy storms, the weather cooperated
with cool temps and dry skies until the very last moments of the day. 

The morning began with dressage, judged by KC Betzel in the standard-for-WE
20x40m outdoor arena. After a brief rest came Ease of Handling, judged by Kasey
Riddle in the large covered arena. After all competitors had completed these first
two phases, riders in Levels 2-5 returned to turn up the excitement even further,
taking on a shortened course of obstacles against the clock (and with the music
of their choice blaring from the sound system!) for the Speed test, also judged by
Kasey.

During the Ease of Handling (EOH) phase, obstacles must be negotiated with
precision and smoothness, with marks and comments being given for each
obstacle in much the same way they are for dressage: 10 possible points for each
obstacle, as well as collective remarks including: transitions and navigation; gaits;
impulsion; submission; rider; and presentation of the team. The fun and flowy
EOH course used the entire covered arena space and included a single slalom,
bridge, jump, cup switch, jug, livestock pen, bull line, bell corridor, barrels, figure
eight, gate and sidepass pole. 

The Speed phase tests accuracy and control against the clock with points being
deducted for errors (dislodging, knocking down or failing to complete an
obstacle) or added for successfully using the garrocha pole to spear a ring on
course. Depending on which Level is being ridden and which obstacle, teams
perform at walk/trot or walk/trot/canter, choosing at the outset which hand they
will consistently use throughout the course when touching an obstacle is
necessary. Riders are able to walk the course on foot before the start of
competition in order to decide the most efficient routes for their horses during
the tests.

FRC WORKING EQUITATION: A
SOLD-OUT SUCCESS!
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S U B M I T T E D  B Y  M E L I S S A  V A N  D O R E N



Speaking of horses, the variety of breeds that compete in Working Equitation is
part of its popularity in the US. This event showcased the athleticism of the
Quarter Horse, Arabian, Thoroughbred, Warmblood, Paint, Lusitano, Pura Raza
Espanola (PRE), Morgan, Gypsy Vanner, Dutch Harness Horse, Haflinger,
Warlander and many talented crossbreds.

Ribbons were handed out for First through Sixth place to Open, Amateur and
Youth riders in each Level. Our wonderful sponsors, Amy Sakovich of White Sun
Saddlery and Cindy Kaufman of Shadow Hill Farm, provided beautiful dressage
pads and engraved stemless wine glasses, respectively, to the High Score winners
in each Level for dressage and Ease of Handling. Foothills BBQ was on hand to
provide lunch for competitors and our fabulous volunteers. 

Thanks to all who helped make this fun and highly enjoyable weekend a success!

Photo Credit: Lee Griffith Photography
To view and purchase photos visit lkgriffith.shootproof.com
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http://lkgriffith.shootproof.com/
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The Foothills Riding Club Hunter Pace was held on Saturday, April 5, at Circle Z
Farm. A total of 91 riders participated, forming 43 teams, and creating an
atmosphere of fun and camaraderie. This event is part of the Western Carolina
Hunter Pace Series. 

It was a delightful day for riding! The warm weather, with temperatures in the 80s,
was pleasantly offset by nice breezes. The trail featured creek crossings, perfect
for cooling off, a beautiful wooden bridge, and several optional jumps. With the
leaves just beginning to unfurl, riders enjoyed a lovely mix of shade and stunning
mountain views. Big yellow arrows marked the route, making navigation easy —
hats off to those who marked and maintained the trails!

Foothills Mountain Bar-B-Que provided a delicious meal that included hot
barbecue, sides, a cookie, and a refreshing cold drink.

A huge thank you goes out to the many volunteers who generously donated their
time and talents to make this event a success, as well as landowners Gerry and
Sara Zordan for graciously hosting it at their beautiful farm!

Photo Credit: Lee Griffith Photography
To view and purchase photos visit lkgriffith.shootproof.com

2025 HUNTER PACE
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http://lkgriffith.shootproof.com/
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Thanks to a generous FRC scholarship, I had the opportunity to attend a
Working Equitation clinic and schooling show in Aiken last month.  My horse
Kenai and I, along with our friends Melissa Van Doren and her equine partner
Harley, drove down to Aiken and stayed the weekend.  The clinic and show was
at Looking Glass Farm with clinician Polly Limond. We fine-tuned our skills on the
Ease of Handling (obstacle) course, which was set up in the woods at Looking
Glass Farm!  The different terrain added some extra challenges, and we even
got to work on going up and down a bank obstacle. 

On Sunday, they held a schooling show for those who attended the clinic, and a
few other Working Equitation competitors from around Aiken.  Kenai and I got
first place in the Ease of Handling, and second in Dressage, which got us first
place overall for Intro level!

After a successful clinic and show, Melissa and I took Harley and Kenai to the
Hitchcock Woods and went on a long, relaxing trail ride.  It was the perfect way
to end a nice weekend!

FRC Scholarships are available to all members!  If you have a special event you
would like to attend, keep the scholarship fund in mind!

FRC SCHOLARSHIP
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S U B M I T T E D  B Y  M E A G H A N  M O R R I S
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Horse Show Etiquette Educational Video
It's a new year and the start of a new show season which means it is time to refresh
our memories on horse show etiquette with "FRC rules for entering a horse show"!

FRC shows are designed to be a laid back and fun experience for riders and horses.
They are unrecognized but still follow USEF guidelines. Whether you are new to
showing or just need a refresher, this video from our Education team will help you
make the most out of your show experience! Click here to watch on our YouTube
page. 

Highlights include: 
How not to aggravate the show secretary
Warm-up ring etiquette
What to do once you get to the ring
Tips from Margaret Freeman, USEF Senior dressage judge

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dDv8mx0MDDc
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We have partnered with Grand Impressions Design Co. to offer over 40
different items, including saddle pads, beanies, vests, and shirts, all
featuring our logo. We have carefully selected items that are both
comfortable and stylish for everyone. Although the turnaround time is a
bit longer, the quality is excellent. You can also use Club Bucks to
purchase items from the store. If you would like to use Club Bucks, please
send an email to Erin at erin.e.stroud@gmail.com with the amount you
would like to use, and we will provide you with a gift card for the online
store with the matching amount for you to redeem. If you need any
assistance with ordering or have any questions, please don't hesitate to
contact us.

Follow this link to the online store:
https://grandimpressiondesign.com/collections/foothills-riding-club

FRC HAS AN ONLINE STORE! 

https://grandimpressiondesign.com/collections/foothills-riding-club
mailto:erin.e.stroud@gmail.com
https://grandimpressiondesign.com/collections/foothills-riding-club
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Follow Foothills Riding Club! 

@foothillsridingclub @foothillsridingclub Foothills Riding Club

https://www.facebook.com/foothillsridingclub
https://www.instagram.com/foothillsridingclub
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCCAlRV0rkd6B1Uqqa5vH1IA/featured
https://www.facebook.com/foothillsridingclub
https://www.instagram.com/foothillsridingclub
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCCAlRV0rkd6B1Uqqa5vH1IA/featured
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Buster & Sheryl McLaury 4-day Horsemanship clinic May 2 - 5, 2025.
2022 Double J Arena, 445 Lockaby Rd, Pendleton, SC 29670 

Do you ever feel like your horse is walking on you or pushy in the stall or aisle? He
won’t stand still at the mounting block or possible ignores your aides. You may
have a sense of dread if the wind picks up and your horse ignores you when you
are on the ground or in the saddle? I have felt all of those things and sometimes it
gets dangerous. I learned that they are ways my horse is ignoring me and taking
over leadership. 

Buster and Sheryl can help you and your horse with those types of problems and
show you how to be the leader your horse needs. Life gets so much better when I
became the leader or alpha horse with my horses. I continue to build on that
relationship and it makes riding so much more enjoyable.

Buster McLaury and his wife Sheryl met Ray Hunter early in their career. They
attended clinics and learned from him. They adopted the principles Ray taught
and incorporated them into their own horsemanship discipline. Over the years
they have traveled across the US teaching and giving clinics and sharing what
they have learned from Ray Hunt and from their experience.

Buster and Sheryl will be teaching a 4-day clinic in Pendleton SC. They
horsemanship clinic is aimed at any horse and rider no matter the discipline. I
have been riding with them for many years. They have changed the way I think and
ride. My relationship with my horses has improved so much and continues to
grow. 

 9:00 AM - 12:00 PM Horsemanship 2 (build on groundwork and riding skills with
the goal of very light riding aids)
1:30 PM - 4:30 PM Working Horse Versatility with Cows (build confidence in the
horse that carries over to everything else the horse does)
5:00 PM - 6:30 PM Ranch Roping (learn to become handy with a rope and roping
skills. Fun and useful skills!)
Audit $30/day.
https://www.bustersherylmclaury.com/
For questions and more info, please contact Lisa Krolak 828-279-9643 Email:
lisakrolak@hotmail.com

https://www.bustersherylmclaury.com/
mailto:lisakrolak@hotmail.com
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A M Y  S A K O V I C H
F E N C E

F A R M  H O U S E  T A C K
L A N D R U M  H A R D W A R E

C A M S T O C K  E V E N T I N G

BUSINESS MEMBERS
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2025 BOARD MEMBERS

President, Publicity: Erin Stroud-Parker
Vice President, Clinics: Candice Carr
Secretary: Bette Mann
Treasurer: Natalie Schembra
Special Events, Awards: Margo Savage
Educational Seminars: Edith Cahoon
Hospitality: Kristen Griffith
Volunteers: Melissa Van Doren
Volunteers: Meaghan Morris
Membership & Show Secretary: Kathy McFadden
Youth Program: Jan Bellows
Margaret Freeman
Anne Bandes

Members at Large: 
Carole Foster (Newsletter) and Jillian Woolridge (Website)


